
FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 6 February 2013 at 7.00 pm in the Training Suite

Present

 Melvin Lynch 
Head Teacher 

Jane Esson  

Depute Head Teacher 
Lesley Cromar 
Chairperson 

 
 


Gloria Garland 
Vice Chairperson           





Annette Baty    



Jane Maguire  
Anna Cheyne



Frances Joiner 
Secretary  

Apologies

Des Cryle

Debbie Dallas    

Jennifer Hedge
Lorraine O’Brien

In Attendance 
John Vannet

Depute Head Teacher 
Gordon Cargill         Project Manager Education Dept

Welcome 

Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Approval of previous Minute

The previous Minute was approved by Gloria and seconded by Annette with no amendments.  

Matters Arising

Ebern Ceilidh
Provisional date - 19 April 2013.

Volunteer Swimming Training
Not to be taken forward as circumstances at swimming club had changed. 

Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme

Background work continuing to ensure the scheme continues, in addition Quest science project currently being enjoyed by pupils. 
2.
Items for discussion

1.   Consultation on new school with Gordon Cargill, Project Manager
Before introducing Gordon Cargill, John Vannet gave a very interesting presentation on the history of Forfar Academy and pointed out it is the bicentenary in the 2015/16 session and the school had been located in the present building for fifty years in 2015. 

Gordon Cargill, Project Manager, gave preliminary information on the provision of a new school and community campus on the existing site of Forfar Academy.  The required starting date of the project is March 2014, with the completion of phase 1 in August 2016 and completion of project April 2017.  This is seen as an exciting opportunity to include the needs of the community and the school at one location and Gordon is keen to have Parent Council input. The first public consultations are to take place Wednesday 20th and 27th February at Forfar Academy.
· Parent Council members to attend the public consultation - 

20 March - Gloria and Frances 

27 March - Lesley
· New school to be a standing item on Agendas with Parent Council members asked to bring all ideas and suggestions to the table
· Thought be given to which royal guest be invited to open the new school/community campus

2.   Jubilee Commemorative Gift




  Lesley Cromar
Carried forward to next meeting as Bob Baldie not present.  

3.   School Fund Committee - Travelling Expenses

  Melvin Lynch
Mr Lynch advised it is currently being looked into amending the School Fund for charities only and an additional business fund which would incorporate travelling expenses. Mr Lynch would like to see better subsidies for travelling expenses with pupils not being charged or at least charged at a low cost.  Mr Lynch to report back. 
4.   PC Budget 2012/13 - Surplus Funds



   Robert Scott

Carried forward to next meeting as Robert Scott not present. 
5.  Pupil Learning Council Update
Carried forward to next meeting as no Pupil Learning Council representatives present.
AOCB 
Mr Lynch 
Supported School Review 

The report is expected next week.

New Appointment - Director of People 

Margo Williamson has been appointed and will commence in post 1.4.13.  It was noted the retirement of Neil Logue and a letter of thanks to be sent from the Parent Council in appreciation of his service.

3.

Laura Forbes 

Sad news shared on the death of Laura.

Memory book in place for pupils to contribute their thoughts and a memorial service will take place in school for Laura. Barbara Smeaton was in school to aid any pupils in distress and Mr Gow and Mr Lynch visited Laura’s family.
Rock Challenge 

Heats for the Rock Challenge - 21 February, Websters Theatre, Arbroath - tickets available in school. 

St Andrews Day

Change of date from Friday 29 November to Monday 2 December.  Letter to be issued. 

Lesley Cromar 

S4 Parents Evening / Work Experience 
Concern raised as S4 pupils were out on work experience when appointment information given out for parents evening - all very last minute - could appointments not have been put out prior to work experience week?  Comments taken on board by Mr Lynch/Jane Esson.
Work experience for some S4 pupils very disappointing with no work experience arrangements being made and some placements not relevant to the pupil’s career path.  It was felt the scheme is now less effective.  Jane reported the traditional notion of the scheme to be revisited and will ensure work experience is relevant. 
Jane Maguire

Design & Technology Leaflet 

Jane commented to the meeting she was very impressed with the information sheet issued by Design & Technology to help plan a career.


Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held Wednesday 12 June 2013 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite.                                                 


Closure
The meeting closed at 9.25pm. 
